
SALTFLEETBY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 1st May 2012 

 7.30 pm in St Peters Church
Present:                Chair
Cllr Ms C Warwick
                               Vice Chair
Cllr Mrs R James


Cllr Ms V Fenton



Cllr Mr F Smith



Cllr Mr J Smith


Cllr Mrs S Harrison



Cllr Mrs A Peace



Cllr M Hawes


Cllr Mrs L Dover


Mrs J Brown - Clerk
There were two members of the public present.               
Public Comments: There were no comments raised.

12/0123 Chairman’s welcome - The Chairman welcomed everybody to the meeting & thanked the outgoing Chairman for 12 years sterling service. She looked forward to continuing to work with Cllr Harrison and her role as District Councillor was a big help to the Council. Cllr Warwick thanked Councillors for the opportunity of taking over the role of Chairman. She hoped to streamline meetings & she firmly believed that Councillors needed to feel valued & involved & was anxious to maintain the enthusiasm of Councillors. The Council had an important statutory role & everybody needed to work together for the benefit of the community. 
Cllr Dover asked the Chairman if she could commend Cllr Harrison on achieving planning for a long-standing family of the village who had done much for the community & believed that it was a landmark decision.
12/0124 Apologies for absence – Cllrs H Liller
12/0125 Minutes of the Meeting held on 3rd April 2012. It was resolved that the Minutes were a true record p Cllr Dover s Cllr J Smith. The Chairman signed the Minutes.
12/0126 Declarations of Interest in accordance with Local Government Act 2000 
Cllrs Warwick, Dover, Fenton & Peace – Personal Interest in Queens Jubilee Events

12/0127 District Councillor’s Report
· The gas terminal would be open in June & July for tours
· No report on Highways issues

Cllr Fenton asked if in the future Councillor Harrison could give an insight into the work of a District Councillor – Cllr Harrison responded that it would not be appropriate due to confidentiality issues. Cllr Fenton asked that it be raised in a future agenda for a very broad description of a District Councillors function to be requested.

12/0128 Village Hall Committee – Cllr Dover had approached the contact listed with the Charity Commission who wished to severe the connection but was extremely helpful & supportive of efforts to get a village hall into the community. Following discussion the Clerk was asked to now contact the Charity Commission & report back.
12/0129 Councillor Vacancy– No requests for co-option had been received.
12/0130 Community Led Plan – This had been placed on the Annual Parish meeting agenda & an update would be provided on what had been carried out & it was hoped that there would be some residents that would volunteer to help deliver the actions; Cllr Warwick noted that it should be remembered that the actions on the plan had been requested by residents & it was hoped some could be encouraged to assist.
12/0131 Parish Paths – The Clerk reported that she had submitted the application for grant funding to Lincolnshire County Council & was awaiting a response.  Clerk to forward copies to Cllr Peace.
12/0132 Grass Cutting – Clerk to chase up outstanding prices.
12/0133 St Clements Churchyard – The Clerk had not been able to look into the purchase of additional trip hazard signs due to time constraints; the rodent infestation had been dealt with & no further signs had been seen for circa six weeks; invoice received. The public footpath sign that pointed to the new locked Lychgate was raised; following debate it was decided to leave until it was raised as a problem as there were other ways onto the footpath.
12/0134 Financial Matters
a) Accounts to be paid/authorised – Clerks salary & expenses for April; Lincspest Ltd – rodent infestation at St Clements - £320.00; Millstone Restoration – building work to St Clements Lychgate - £840.00. It was resolved to authorise all the above payments p Cllr F Smith s Cllr Dover
b) Accounts for the Year ended 31st March 2012 – The Accounts & Bank Reconciliation had been circulated prior to the meeting & the Bank Statements were available at the meeting & were accepted as correct p Cllr Harrison s Cllr Dover.  It was further agreed the amount of reserves be noted for the Auditor as being in readiness, as requested by the community, towards costs of a Village Hall.
c) Insurance Provider for 2012/13 – The quotation & information that had been circulated was considered & it was resolved to place the insurance for the coming year via Came & Company with a 3-year plan p Cllr J Smith s Cllr F Smith

12/0135 Planning – A letter from ELDC regarding Electronic Consultation on planning applications had been circulated.
RWE Npower Renewables – Triton Knoll Offshore Wind Farm Order – it was resolved to offer no comments.

Application N/145/00686/12 – Mr W MacDonald, Fern Cottage, North End Lane – Planning Permission Erection of a detached house on the site of existing dwelling which is to be demolished & alterations to existing vehicular access. It was resolved to support the application p Cllr Harrison s Cllr J Smith
12/0136 Highways – The state of North End Lane was discussed & the fall of a horse & rider; the Council believed the state of the road to be a Health & Safety issue, there was no pavement at this point so all users had to use the road. It was resolved that the Council would endorse the village petition; The Council was aware of its responsibilities as a Parish Council & would make clear in writing its position with regard to the state of the road & advise that if somebody was seriously injured Highways would be considered liable. Clerk to write.
The Bridge rails had collapsed & on Salter Gate the rails required attention – all Councillors to survey & report any findings to the next meeting.

It was agreed that the Clerk would prepare an appendix of Highways Issues in order that the Council could monitor outstanding actions. Councillors to bring to meetings any items to be noted & reported.

The Clerk was asked to check regarding the legal weight restrictions on North End Lane due to the nature of the road.

Mill Lane – unsuitable for heavy goods vehicles – Clerk to raise with Highways.
12/0137 Wingas – Letter with information on Questionnaires from the public exhibitions on 2nd March & 29th March was noted.
12/0138 Vehicle Speeds – No information received yet.
12/0139 Queens Jubilee Event – Cllr Warwick reported that the sponsored walk had raised £450 & the bank account now stood at £1,130; insurance had been taken out for the Village Hall & another meeting was planned for 15 May. Return slips had been on the latest newsletter for residents to advise re attendance & children’s ages. There had been some confusion on the coins intended for the children but this was now resolved, the School had decided to also give coins to their children. Any money not spent will either be returned to the Parish Council or used for an event to mark the start of the Olympics Opening Ceremony.
12/0140 Police Matters – There had been speed monitoring recently in the village; it was reported that there had been a spate of catalytic converters being stolen from vehicles.
12/0141 Clerks Report – Wingas had been contacted regarding wagons using North End Lane but no response received as yet; The Clerk had yet to source a hard drive & prices for projector & screen due to time constraints.
12/0142 Reports from Outside Bodies – The Health & Safety/Risk Assessment Training had been very worthwhile, the Clerk & two Councillors had attended. Came & Co had given a presentation showing examples of things that can go wrong & related insurance cover; the participants had to put together their own risk assessments on the building where the event was held & advice given on how to put together a risk assessment, including combining several things into one.  It had proved very eye opening on the Council’s responsibilities & what is involved in creating one. The role of Councillors & insurance for libel & slander was covered as was fidelity guarantee.  Clerk to circulate hand-outs. 
12/0143 Councillors Reports – There had been no attendance at the Mablethorpe Area Committee & it was resolved that the Council would write & state that the Committee did not support the Parish Council p Cllr Warwick s Cllr Harrison.  The issue of when Anglian Water proposed to put mains sewerage into the rest of the Parish of Saltfleetby was raised & the Clerk was asked to write & ask Anglian Water. The Bingo at St Peters had re-started & Cllr Fenton saw this as part of the actions in the Community Led Plan. Cllr Hawes noted that when delivering newsletters it would be appropriate to have badges with names & Parish Councillor on them; he was also happy to set up a meeting with the Police in the village as part of the Community Led Plan. 

12/0144      Items for the Next Agenda – As above & Local Bridleways to be brought back onto the Definitive Map.
The meeting closed at 9.00pm.  Next Meeting Tuesday 12th June 2012.
Chairman
…………………………..............

Date
………………………..

Clerk
…………………………………..


Date
………………………..  

3

